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May 18, 1995

Editor, JGIM:


At my first SGIM Annual Meeting, I was moved by Dr. Ende (and others), who spoke of the joys of general medicine and the primacy of the patient in research, teaching, and, of course, clinical care.  Many investigators and seminar leaders presented data showing how business and insurance interests, whose chief concern is profit, are becoming more powerful in American medicine.  They argued that as a result of this and of our country's unwillingness to adopt universal health insurance and attack the social contributors to disease, the underserved are "falling further through the cracks" and suffering disproportionately.


I suggest that SGIM better utilize the newsmedia to further disseminate these findings to a national audience.  Today, the public is becoming more aware of the role and value of the generalist physician.  If the latest research on cholesterol and heart disease from the American Heart Association's National Meeting can make the network news and the major newsmagazines, then certainly SGIM could call a press conference at which its most prominent members jointly communicate important developments in our field, along with concrete suggestions to doctors and the public on ways we can alter disturbing trends and improve the nation's health.  Other approaches to utilizing the newsmedia should also be explored.


Topics stressed at the meeting, such as quality of care, access to care, psychosocial issues, preventative medicine, and chronic disease affect all Americans.  If we don't disseminate our ideas, we'll continue to work in a vacuum, coming together once a year to preach to the converted and having little effect on public opinion, the evolution of our health care system, and the place of patients and general internists in that system.
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